PLANNING AND ZONING COMMISSION INFORMATIONAL MEETING
11/16/2022

An informational meeting for the Planning and Zoning Commission for the City of Truesdale, was held on November 16, 2022 at 5:30 pm at the Truesdale City Hall located at 109 Pinckney Street, Truesdale, MO 63380.  The purpose of this meeting was to inform the people who have expressed interest in serving on the Planning and Zoning commission of the duties and responsibilities that would need to be fulfilled.  Those in attendance were Cindy Williams, Danny Snyder, Kari Hartley, Don Smith, Ben York, Amanda Lefholz, DeMarcus Tunstall, Kelly Riehl, Krishna Kunapareddy (Boonslick Regional Planning Commission), Melissa Bachamp.  Those in attendance on behalf of the City of Truesdale were Mayor Chris Watson, Alderman Joe Brooks, Alderman Mike Thomas and City Clerk Elsa Smith-Fernandez. 

Mayor Watson gave an introduction as to why the City of Truesdale is implementing planning and zoning, and that Boonslick Regional Planning Commission would be assisting the city with a comprehensive plan. 
Mayor Watson introduced Krishna Kunapareddy with Boonslick Regional Planning Commission.  Krishna discussed what planning and zoning is and what the commissions responsibilities are.  Krishna explained that a comprehensive plan would be needed.  A comprehensive plan is a 10–20-year plan for the growth of the community, that would include the zoning of properties located in the city limits of Truesdale.  Krishna stated that it would take approximately 6-9 months to put a comprehensive plan in place. 
To start the comprehensive plan process, there would be a need to establish a task force.  The task force would include an additional 2 to 3 people, in addition to the planning and zoning commission. 
There were discussions on the use of personal social media accounts for city business, and if it would be necessary for each member of the planning and zoning commission to have city issued emails. 
There was also a discussion on when would be the appropriate time to bring new business license requests to the planning and zoning commission to make a recommendation for the Board of Aldermen.  It was decided that the new business license requests can be brought be before the planning and zoning commission from now on. 
It was decided that there would need to be regular planning and zoning meetings held monthly, during the comprehensive planning process.  The meetings will be held on the third Wednesday of each month at 6:00 p.m.  
Before the next meeting Elsa will send the planning and zoning ordinance to the members of the commission. 
The next Planning and Zoning Commission meeting will be held on November 30, 2022, 6:00 p.m. at Truesdale City Hall.  At this meeting, the Chair, Co-chair, and Secretary will be decided on. 

Respectfully submitted, 
Elsa Smith-Fernandez

              _________________________________
Mayor Chris Watson

_________________________________
Approved on 

